The Town of Green Mountain Falls

P.O. Box 524, 10615 Green Mountain Falls Road, Green Mountain Falls, CO 80819 (719) 684-9414

February 13th, 2019
To the PPRTA Board of Directors and CAC members:

PPRTA Fourth Quarter Progress Report 2018

Greetings,

Please find the following progress summary for the months October, November and
December, 2018:

With respect to the Town’s anticipated 2018 capital allocation, Town staff continued its efforts
on the Belvidere Avenue Improvement Project (resurfacing with some modest drainage
improvements). The Town awarded a contract to the successful bidder on October 18t with
an anticipated project completion date in early November. However, the weather did not fully
cooperate on this ambitious timeframe and the project has therefore been deferred to spring,
2019. The Town hopes to commence the project in mid-April at the earliest, and sometime in
May at the latest.

With respect to the Town’s fourth quarter maintenance allocation, in the earlier weeks of the
quarter, Town staff continued with basic improvements to its gravel roads and drainage
culverts while applying a seasonal magnesium chloride application to all unpaved roads.
Throughout November and December, staff logged multiple hours undertaking equipment
maintenance tasks while conducting multiple snow removal operations. PPRTA maintenance
funds supported necessary fuel costs along with more substantial, outsourced equipment

repair needs.

Thank you,

Jason Wells, Interim Town Manager
gmftownmanager@gmail.com
719-684-9414




